

班級：_____ 座號：_____ 姓名：_____

一、文法選擇 (10%)

1. () It began to rain heavily out of the _____, so I got completely wet.
(A) brown (B) gray (C) green (D) blue
2. () You'd better leave Vincent alone because he is in a _____ mood now.
(A) white (B) black (C) golden (D) silver
3. () _____ that he left everything behind and went traveling around the world by himself.
(A) It is said (B) Rumor had it (C) He is said (D) According to a saying
4. () Throughout the day, all the bored boy did was _____ video games.
(A) plays (B) played (C) play (D) playing
5. () After a tiring day, I _____ to take a shower and lie in my soft bed.
(A) can wait (B) must (C) can't stand (D) can't wait
6. () Tina always jogs with her dog _____ beside her.
(A) to run (B) runs (C) running (D) ran
7. () The expert says having massage helps to relax; he _____ that chatting with friends is useful, too.
(A) adds (B) talks (C) cares (D) learns
8. () Sometimes little babies cry _____ for milk _____ for diaper-changing. They just want to be noticed.
(A) rather...than (B) not only...but (C) neither...nor (D) both...and
9. () The little girl, _____ missing for 2 weeks, was finally found last night.
(A) getting (B) having been (C) who got (D) who has go
10. () Athena, _____ wanted to get the golden apple, promised Paris wisdom.
(A) which (B) whose (C) whom (D) who

二、克漏字：10%

(A) What is legal in one country may not be in another. This is _____ (11) _____ laws differ in every country. For example, ketchup is just a(n) _____ (12) _____ condiment for us, but in France, it's a cultural threat. Therefore, the French government has banned it from many places. They did make _____ (13) _____ exception: it can be served with French fries. Fruit jelly cups is _____ (14) _____ food product that has been banned. The U.S. government made the decision _____ (15) _____ reports of people choking to death from eating them.

11. () (A) though (B) because (C) but (D) and

- 12.() (A) ordinary (B) special (C) sweet (D) sour
 13.() (A) this (B) that (C) those (D) one
 14.() (A) one (B) others (C) another (D) other's
 15.() (A) taking (B) getting (C) following (D) seeing

(B) Hsiao Wen-wei is a doctor who saves trees. His job gives him a lot of ____ (16) _____. He loves his job because of the experiences and people he has ____ (17) _____. He tells the story of Mr. Wang who ____ (18) ____ him to help save a tree. The tree was planted years ago by Mr. Wang and his late wife. After her death, the tree became a symbol of their ____ (19) ____ spent together. These days, Hsiao teaches at a university hoping to breed a new ____ (20) ____ of tree doctors.

- 16.() (A) disappointment (B) hatred (C) fury (D) satisfaction
 17.() (A) told (B) beloved (C) encountered (D) fought
 18.() (A) asked (B) observed (C) apologized (D) motivated
 19.() (A) leisure (B) life time (C) nightmare (D) landscape
 20.() (A) generation (B) gap (C) competition (D) challenge

三、文意選填:10%

(A) spending	(B) tough	(C) as much	(D) such as	(E) social
(AB) because	(AC) at	(AD) experiences	(AE) accept	(BC) matter

In the past, men were always expected to work while their wives would stay home and take care of the family. But in modern society, many women are earning ____ 21 ____ as their husbands. Some men have even chosen to become stay-at-home-fathers and take care of their families while their wives are ____ 22 ____ work. For many men, this can be hard for them to ____ 23 ____ the changes in family roles.

One of the hardest things for stay-at-home dads is the ____ 24 ____ pressure. It can be ____ 25 ____ for a man to give up the role of supporting the family. Many stay-at-home dads are afraid that their friends will laugh at them ____ 26 ____ they rely on women for support. Many dads will also find that taking care of their homes isn't easy as it looks. They have to learn many new skills ____ 27 ____ cooking and cleaning and get used to ____ 28 ____ more time with their children.

These dads should remember that they're not alone. There are a lot of support groups on the Web that can help them. They can make friends with other stay-at-home fathers and learn from their ____ 29 _____. They should also remember it doesn't ____ 30 ____ who brings home the paycheck as long as they have a happy and loving family.

46. The book discusses the g_____r relations among teenagers, such as how boys get along with girls.

47. Ernest Hemingway developed an interest in writing as a teenager, and he

l_____ed his career as a writer in his early twenties.

48. It is w_____e of you to always think twice before making a decision.

49. Every time Ryan arrives home late, he c_____ps into the house in order not to wake his parents.

50. According to some experts, it is a m_____h that children should start learning English as early as possible; it can't be applied to every child.

六、句型(10%): 答案請寫在答案卷上

51. My cousin wants to take a trip to Greece. She is saving money.
(請用 for the purpose of 合併改寫)

52. { George saw the man.

{ The man's car had been stolen the other day.

(請以關係代名詞引導關係子句的限定用法改寫)

53. { Cynthia stayed up late studying for the exam.

{ The books and notes were piled up on her desk

(請以表示附帶狀況的 with+O+OC 的句型改寫)

54. The church, which was destroyed in the 18th century, has never been rebuilt.
(請以分詞構句改寫)

55. To wear uniforms on Fridays is not necessary for students on this school.

(請以 it 當作虛主詞來代替真主詞的用法改寫)

七、翻譯(15%): 答案請寫在答案卷上(56-58 題一題兩分, 59-61 題一題三分)

56. 你有沒有想過, 要是你晚回到家, 你爸媽會擔心?

Does it ever _____ you that your parents will worry if you arrive home late?

57. Daniel 不知道如何是好, 於是向老師求助。

Daniel didn't know what to do, so he _____ his teacher for help.

58. Gary 沒有準時交作業。難怪他被老師處罰。

Gary didn't turn in his homework on time. It is _____ he was punished by the teacher.

59. 信不信由你, 我半小時就完成了那項困難的作業。

60. 讓 Athena 驚訝的是, 當她從百貨公司走出來時, 她發現她的皮包被偷了。

61. Chris and Fred 都對我所做出的決定感到不滿。

八、聽力 10%

before they began again. In the 1890s, Baron de Coubertin of France organized support for modern Olympic Games. He wanted to promote sports among young people, and many believed the games would promote peace. The first modern games were held in Greece in 1896, with 14 nations joining. They were quite different from today's games. For example, the swimming events were held in the cold waters of the Mediterranean Sea, rather than in swimming pools; swimmers were dropped off by boat.

In the ancient games, a flame was lit at the altar of Zeus. This flame tradition has been continued. Nowadays, thousands of people carry an Olympic torch around the world before the games start. Although the Olympics have gone through immense changes over time, one thing remains the same: In the hearts of sports fans everywhere, the Olympic flame continues to burn strong and bright.

38. During which time were the ancient Olympic Games ended due to religious causes?

- (A) The 4th century.
- (B) The 7th century.
- (C) The 11th century.
- (D) The 19th century.

39. Which of the following statement is NOT true?

- (A) The modern Olympic Games resumed over five hundred years ago.
- (B) Running was the only event held for the first ancient Olympic Games.
- (C) The Olympic flame was a tradition passed on from the first ancient Olympic Games.

(D) The Olympic Games were an event held every four years.

40. In ancient Greece, why did women hold their own athletic competition?

- (A) They wished to join in events other than running.
- (B) They wanted to honor Zeus.
- (C) They were not allowed to compete with men.
- (D) They wanted to have their games held at a different time and place.

五、單字填空(20%)

41. Many studies have shown how color i _____ e the way people feel, think, and even make decisions.

42. A starry night often i _____ tes the following day will be sunny.

43. The number of the visitors to the town has i _____ sed from 50 to 120 people a day.

44. The parents b _____ ed the driver for their son's death. They thought it was his fault.

45. The restaurant manager a _____ zed to me for the fly in the soup. He kept on saying sorry to me.

deforestation is occurring at a rapid pace on most mountains. Although it is usually illegal, people continue to cut down trees for timber and to clear land for housing and growing betel nut trees. Some argue betel nut trees can take the place of the original forests, but experts disagree, pointing to the frailty of these palm trees and the shallowness of their roots. Sadly, Taiwanese have come to expect landslides in the wake of typhoons. Maybe Moraket will force us to become more watchful and careful.

34. Which of the following statement is correct?

- (A) Buildings, roads, and bridges were lightly damaged in the typhoon.
- (B) Typhoon Morako's winds were higher than 150 kilometers an hour.
- (C) Experts do not think that betel nut trees can stop landslides.
- (D) Deforestation on mountains only occurs for one reason.

35. In 2nd paragraph, what does "plagued" mean according to the context?

- (A) Troubled.
- (B) Diseased.
- (C) Expensive.
- (D) Tragic.

36. What reason is given for why betel nut trees cannot replace original forests?

- (A) They grow very rapidly.
- (B) They are quite strong.
- (C) Their roots are too short.
- (D) Their betel nuts are frail.

37. Using the passage, what could be a positive effect of Moraket?

- (A) People will better understand typhoon wind patterns.
- (B) Less money will probably be wasted in the future.
- (C) People could start to care more about deforestation.
- (D) Fewer and fewer people will want to chew betel nuts.

The first Olympic Games occurred around 776 B.C. in the valley of Olympia, where athletes from the Greek states met every four years to compete. The games were held to worship the god Zeus, who had a large temple nearby. At first, there was only running, but new events were added, including boxing, wrestling, and training and rewarded for winning. As with the modern Olympics, athletes were supported in their training and rewarded for winning. They were also carefully watched to ensure there was no cheating. Women, foreigners, and slaves could not compete or even watch. Women held their own competition, called the Heraea in honor of the goddess Hera, Zeus's wife.

The Olympics were ended when Rome turned to Christianity 1,100 years after the first game because the games worshipped Zeus. It would be another 1,500 years

21. _____ 22. _____ 23. _____ 24. _____ 25. _____
26. _____ 27. _____ 28. _____ 29. _____ 30. _____

四、閱讀測驗：15%(31-35 一題一分，36-40 一題兩分)

Religion plays a large role of different purposes. In some religions, followers are forbidden to eat certain foods or must prepare their foods in a certain ways.

Early on, religions set food taboos as a way to regulate dietary practices and maintain social behavior. Many of these are still followed today. Scriptures including the Torah, the Bible, and the Koran contain such taboos. The Torah orders Jewish people not to eat pork, saying that pigs are unclean animals. It also explains how foods should be prepared; the adjective “kosher” describes foods that meet these standards. Muslims also do not eat pork, nor other animals, such as dogs, cats, and reptiles. Christians are allowed to eat all meats, but many Catholics still follow a rule against eating any meat on Fridays.

Our diets are composed of a variety of ingredients, but clearly, the most important ingredient is one’s beliefs.

31. What does the word “kosher” describe?

- (A) All religions and their scriptures.
- (B) Foods made according to Jewish laws.
- (C) Certain Christian eating practices.
- (D) Only animals that are unclean.

32. What is the main subject of the passage above?

- (A) Religion and food restrictions.
- (B) Christian food restrictions.
- (C) How to cook meats correctly.
- (D) Reasons to be a vegetarian.

33. What is something that Jews and Muslims have in common?

- (A) They do not eat meat on Fridays.
- (B) They do not like to eat beet.
- (C) They both prefer kosher foods.
- (D) They are not allowed to eat pork.

On Augsut 8th, 2009, Typhoon Morakot struck Taiwan with winds as high as 150 kilometer per hour. Over the next 24 hours, up to 2.6 meters of rain would fall on Taiwan, causing extensive flooding. More than NT\$10 billion was lost as farms, buildings, roads, and bridges were washed away. Tragically, hundreds of people died, mainly due to landslides. In the town of Xiaolin, nearly 400 individuals perished.

The reason Taiwan is plagued by landslides is apparent to most people. In Taiwan,